
 
 

Public Notice: Beach Restoration Project 

Residents of Mexico Beach are advised that the Beach Restoration Project is underway. As part of this 
project, there will be 24-hour construction activities, including beach closures and restricted access to 
certain areas. 

The construction will involve the creation of a dune-only component on the west end of the beach and a 
dune and beach component starting around 34th street, extending to the Gulf County line. The beach will 
be extended approximately 175 feet from the seaward toe of the proposed dune. 

Please be aware of the following: 

 24-hour construction: Construction activities, including use of heavy machinery, will take place 
around the clock, and residents can expect noise and disruptions during this time. 

 Moving beach closures: Certain areas of the beach will be closed to the public due to 
construction, and these closures will be moving as the project progresses. 

 Worker parking: Construction workers will be parking in designated areas on 37th, and residents 
are asked to respect these parking restrictions to ensure the safe and eƯicient completion of the 
project. 

 Boat ramp parking area: The northeastern corner of the parking area will be used to store 
oversized materials from the dredging operation. 

 Underwater pipeline: An underwater pipeline will run between the beach and the dredging area 
approximately 2.65 miles into the Gulf. 

The project is expected to start with equipment staging on January 6th, 2025 and be completed by April 
15th, 2025. Residents are encouraged to stay informed about the project's progress and any updates on 
construction schedules and beach closures through the City of Mexico Beach's oƯicial website and 
social media channels. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause and appreciate your cooperation and understanding 
as we work to restore and protect our beach. 

More information is available on the CDC’s website:  
https://mexicobeach.com/mexico-beach/beach-restoration-project/ 

 


